Dore Village Society
Registered Charity No: 1017051
Minutes of the 55th Annual General Meeting held on 13th January 2021 at 7.30pm via Zoom

Present: Keith Shaw (Chair), Jen Donnelly (Treasurer), Brenda Fryer (Secretary) Tim Ashman, David Bearpark, Caroline and Phil Davies, Maureen Cope, Geoff Cope, David Crosby, Gail Crosby, Joan Davis, John Eastwood, Philip Howes, Myfanwy Lloyd Jones, Nick Payne, Margaret Peart, Christopher Pennell, Jenny Pennell, Jan Ridler, Mark Ridler, Colin Robinson, Pat Ryan, Jean Stevens.
1.
Apologies for absence

None

2
The Minutes of the 54th Annual General Meting held on 12 June 2019 had 
been 
previously circulated to the members for approval.  Proposed by Keith Shaw, seconded by 
Colin Robinson, the minutes were approved unanimously.
3
The Trustees report, previously circulated, was proposed by Keith Shaw, seconded by

Nick Payne and was accepted unanimously.

4.
The Accounts for the year ended 31 December 2019, previously circulated by the 
Treasurer, 
were proposed for acceptance by Keith Shaw, seconded by Brenda Fryer, and accepted 
unanimously.

5.
To elect up to eight Committee members.


Tim Ashman, Brenda Fryer, Nick Payne, Christopher Pennell were standing for election.  
Caroline Davies’s nomination was withdrawn.

As there were only 4 members to be elected it was agreed that they be voted for as a 
group.  They were proposed by Keith Shaw, seconded by John Eastwood and were 
unanimously elected.
6.
Amendment to the constitution.


“A member of the Executive Committee shall be removed and shall cease to hold office if 
at least a two-thirds majority of other Executive Committee members vote in favour of his 
or her removal.


A member of the Executive Committee shall cease to hold office if he or she is 
disqualified from acting as a Charity Trustee by virtue of sections 178-184A of the 
Charities Act 2011 (or any statuary re-enactment or modification of those provisions)”

Proposed B Fryer Seconded  C Pennell  Agreed unanimously

7.
Any other business


Christopher Pennell announced that the Dore Neighbourhood Plan had now gone through 
its Examination stage. The Steering Group had received a draft copy of the Examiner’s 
report to fact-check it.  Once the Examiner has had the chance to amend his report in the 
light of fact-check suggestions from the LPAs and ourselves, it would be formally issued 
as 
his recommendations to the City Council and the National Park Authority. While he wanted 
to change aspects of our Plan to conform with Basic Conditions for Neighbourhood Plans, 
what would survive would be worthwhile and had his approval for eventually going to 
referendum. It was still technically possible for a revised plan to be ready for a referendum 
alongside the May Elections if they take place despite Covid”

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.39pm
